From: Director-NIAS <director@nias.res.in>

Date: 6 October 2023 at 12:58:44 IST

To: Soumya Swaminathan <doctorsoumya@yahoo.com>
Subject: Dr M S Swaminathan, In Memoriam

Dear Drs. Soumya, Nitya and Madhava,

We at NIAS were deeply grieved when we learnt about the demise of Dr. Swaminathan. The condolence meeting was held on
October 3, 2023. He has guided NIAS during 2001-2013 as a Chair of the Council of Managment.

I am enclosing "In Memoriam" by Prof. Anindya Sinha who was interacted closely with Dr. Swaminathan.
We pray the God to give you all strength to bear the loss.
With warm regards,

Shailesh



